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Minutes of Grove RFC Board meeting held 1st June 2016.

Present: - Adrian Amies, Paul Walsh, Martin Stalder, Chris McCarthy, Phil Connolly, Nigel Dixey, Roger Williams.
Apologies: - Niki Dinsey, Wayne Overson, Gerry Gannon.
1. Presentation by Roger Williams ref. Colts 7-a-side tournament
The Colts tournament is scheduled for 4th September 2016.

32 clubs have been invited to enter teams with the hope that we will have 12 teams competing which would give the best format. Each team will be asked for a £50 entrance fee.

The 3 winning teams from last season have been asked to return the trophies.

Referees society has been contacted and agreed to provide refs for the day. (Small gift for each ref required?)

Need to appoint Grand Master for the day who in the event of disagreements will have final say.
Speak to Stephen D in the hope that he will again take on the role of co-ordinator.

Ask John Sev for program blue print.

Actions: - MS to contact SD and JS.



Nigel D to confirm with Adan D that he will be available to provide medical cover for tournament.
2. Presentation by RW ref. Extravaganza.
The main aim of the Extravaganza is to build support within the community for the club.

5000 flyers have been printed advertising the event and these have been sent out.

4 large roadside posters have been printed and these will be erected on the approaches to Grove and Wantage.

The coloured programs for the event will be printed soon and these will be distributed to every house in Grove and Wantage. (Scouts to deliver to Grove and Co-op to Wantage) Cost of programs to be covered by the advertisements.
The event will start at 1.30pm on 20th August.

Some of the shows being put on are: - Parachute drop by army, Dog show, Martial arts, Tug of war, Silver Band, Wantage Choir and the “It’s a knockout”

A flat bed lorry or trailer will be required for the event for the music performers.

Stalls will be given the choice of paying £60 up front or donating 20% of taking from the day to the club.

The rugby club need to come up with ideas for 4 stalls for the day to help raise money (+ 2 from the junior sections) (RFU raffle tickets ?? when available?)

It is hoped that the event will raise in excess of £10k for club funds (inclusive of money from the bar and food sales.)

Actions:- MS to contact to contact Alan Cottrell in hope of getting flat-bed trailer.
3. Approve minutes of last meeting.

Nigel Dixey’s name was missing from list of attendees. This has now been corrected and minutes approved.

4. Actions from previous meeting.

a. G to arrange printing of pop-ups. – On Going
b. PC to change light bulb. On Going
c. PW to submit bill to council for electricity – training lights. Outstanding
5. Preparations for AGM.

We are still awaiting the Independent review of the finances from Simon.
Hopefully this will be completed before the AGM.

No applications have been received, to date, from members wishing to stand for election to the board.

6. Treasurers Report.
Although the club is in a better financial position than at the end of last season it is still not good with the outstanding bills amounting to more than the money in the bank.

PW has worked on the budget for next season, based on last season’s expenses, which should see us break even in 2017.

Vote was taken as to the worth of keeping “Sky Sports and the majority voted to keep the sports package.

Our contract with BLK to supply equipment has not lived up to expectations.

ND will write to BLK and explain that due to their inability to maintain the conditions set out we shall be cancelling the contract.
A new contract with Rhino sports will be entered into. 
Craig B and Wheels have put in their final expenses for last season and these will be paid ASAP. 
Paul Marrion will be invited to share “the flat” with Mikey Martin. This will half the club’s contribution to the rent.
Actions-PW to submit Electricity bill to PC.

7. Report from the Club Captain. 
ND has now completed negotiations with a number of persons with the intention of setting up a coaching team for next season. The details of the new coaching team will be disclosed at the AGM and the Annual dinner and dance.
It was hoped that we would be able to provide a qualified Physio for all games, however due to the restrictions imposed by our finances this will not be possible. Adam D has volunteered to carry out a training course for all team managers and coaches to enable them to do basic risk assessment and strapping.

8. Report from the Director of Youth and Junior Rugby.
No report presented but PW will talk to ND and SD to confirm junior and mini budget before AGM.
9. Report from Sponsorship Group.
It was reported that the club jacket badges will be ready prior to the start of next season.
10. Grants from Council.

Although we are confident that a number of the requests for grants for improving the club house have been approved we have not been notified officially so await with fingers crossed.
11. AOB.
It was agreed for A Amies to speak to Grant Thornton & Nightingale reference International Ticket Sponsorship as per previous years.

12. Date of next Board meeting.

To be determined following the AGM on Wednesday 8th June.
